

City of Greensboro

Melvin Municipal Building 300 W. Washington Street Greensboro, NC 27401

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #: ID 20-0704 Version: 1 Name:

Type:ResolutionStatus:Agenda ReadyFile created:9/28/2020In control:City Council

On agenda: 10/6/2020 Final action:

Title: Resolution Adopting Greensboro Police Department Use of Force Reduction Policies

Sponsors:

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. 20-0704 RES Use of Force.pdf

Date	Ver.	Action By	Action	Result
10/6/2020	1	City Council Special Meeting	postponed	

Resolution Adopting Greensboro Police Department Use of Force Reduction Policies

Council Priority:

Department: Police

Council District: All Districts

Public Hearing: n/a Advertising Date/By: n/a

Contact 1 and Phone: Brian James, 373-2085 Contact 2 and Phone: Stephanie Moore, 373-2352

PURPOSE:

The City Council for the City of Greensboro called upon the Greensboro Police Department (GPD) to revisit their use of force policies. GPD returned recommendations to amend the current GPD policies related to use of force.

BACKGROUND:

The City Council for the City of Greensboro called upon GPD to revisit their use of force policies and form deep, meaningful, year-round relationships with local communities and their leaders to better understand the issues that impact their neighborhoods and perceptions about those charged with protecting and serving said communities. As a result of the meaningful discussions with its police department, the City of Greensboro has seen constructive police policy changes in an effort to achieve policies to reduce the number of violent encounters with citizens.

Specifically, on February 10, 2020 GPD adopted a policy banning officers from shooting at moving cars unless there are no other means available to stop an imminent deadly threat; and on June 8, 2020, GPD adopted a

File #: ID 20-0704, Version: 1

policy directing officers to use the minimal amount of force necessary in overcoming resistance and effecting arrest; and on June 8, 2020, GPD adopted a policy banning chokeholds absent the need to use deadly force; and on June 8, 2020, GPD adopted a policy directing officers to intervene, both verbally and physically, in any use of force which violates policy or training; and on July 13, 2020, GPD adopted a policy requiring, where feasible, officers to verbally warn a person before the use of deadly force, the use of a Conducted Electrical Weapon, release of chemical munitions, or release of police canine.

BUDGET IMPACT:

n/a

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:

City Council is requested to adopted amendments to GPD Departmental Directive related to use of force reductions.